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Strategic Statement 2012
At its 113th Meeting on Thursday 8 March 2012, the IHRC adopted the following Strategic Statement for 2012:
Pending the announced merger of the IHRC and the Equality Authority, the IHRC’s focus in 2012 shall be:

· To continue to address the strategic priorities identified in its Strategic Plan 2007-2011 Promoting and Protecting Human Rights in Ireland, namely:

· To promote a culture and ethos of respect for human rights in Irish society;

· To promote the centrality of human rights in the formulation and administration of law, public policy and justice;

· To work jointly with the Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission to promote human rights on the island of Ireland;

· To promote a society that values inclusiveness and diversity through respect for human rights;

· To assess and anticipate emerging challenges to human rights;

· To strengthen the organisational capacity of the IHRC to carry out its mandate.

In addition, in 2012 the IHRC shall:

· Continue to carry out strategic human rights work as set out in its  Business Plan;

· Undertake work focusing on the human rights responsibilities of Non-State Actors and the State’s continuing human rights responsibility where functions of the State are privatised;

· Continue to address discrimination against vulnerable and disadvantaged groups;
· Continue to promote its human rights education and training initiatives;
· Monitor the State’s implementation of its international human rights obligations including agreed measures under its UN Universal Periodic Review.
